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June 13, 2016

Caitlin B. Gulley, Director

Fernandeno Tataviam Band of Mission Indians
1019 Second Street, Suite 1

San Fernando, CA 91340

RE: AB 52 Tribal Consultation Process
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1756, 1760 North Argyle Avenue; 6210-6224 West Yucca Street; 1765, 1771, 1777,

1779 North Vista Del Mar Avenue, Los Angeles, CA 90028
(Case No. ENV-2014-4706-EIR)(“6220 West Yucca Project”)

Dear Ms. Gulley:

The Department of City Planning has received your letter dated April 12, 2016. You have
requested a formal request for consultation and for the City to forward 1) the estimated cubic
yards of soil disturbance for the project, and 2) any cultural resource reports or archaeological
survey for or near the project property. This letter memorializes the start of the AB 52 tribal
consultation process.

The proposed project would require approximately 60,000 cubic yards of ground disturbance.
Meanwhile, the City is treating your request for any cultural resource reports or archaeological
survey for or near the project property as a public records request and will respond separately in
writing after staff has concluded its review of the City’s public records.

At this time, it is unclear to the City whether there is substantial evidence supporting potential
impacts to tribal cultural resources at this specific project site that would necessitate any specific
mitigation measures. If you have additional information or evidence, we welcome you to
request a meeting, and/or submit that information or evidence to the City.

Please do not hesitate to contact us at your earliest convenience.

Will Lamborn

Planning Assistant

Major Projects

Department of City Planning

cc: Christina Lee
Parissh Knox



